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Stated Meeting Present were 28-Masons 2-visitors.   
50 Year-1  25 Year-12 Past Master-12  
Veteran & First Responders-12   
Endowed Members-12 

Sick and bereaved 

Carey Mock 

Mrs.  Bill Moon  

Glenn Oaks (& Mrs) 

Bill Sheets (loss of wife) 

Randy Shore 

Ray Shore 

Tom Shore 

Winburn Shore 

Billy Walters 

Open House coming soon! The Lodge an-

nual Open House will be coming soon, more information to fol-

low.  

Golf Tournament—June 15th 
Presented by: Kasper & Payne, P.A.  
Senior Warden Andrew Leinbach stated the 

Annual Lodge Golf Tournament is scheduled 

for June 15th at Wilshire Golf Club located at 

1570 Bridgton Rd, Winston-Salem, NC 27127.  

Volunteers arrive by 11am. 

Lunch for Everyone at 12pm and Shotgun 

Start at 1pm. 

• 4 Player Teams-Captains Choice 

• $75 Player-Lunch + 2 Mulli-

gans 

• Door Prizes, Long Drive, Closet 

to Pin 

• $10K Hole in One! 

 
The Lodge Golf Tournament is 

one of our Annual fundraising 

activities.  The tournament will 

help raise funds for the lodge to 

do charitable good in many places 

like the scholarship fund at Reagan high, bikes for books, and 

support our Masonic charities. 

If you have suggestions, want to volunteer, or have more 

questions, contact SW Andrew Leinbach at (336) 416-7594 or 

agleinbach@gmail.com.  TEXT “GOLF” to 336-416-7594 

June Birthdays 
Don Anderson 

 
7 

Wayne Smitherman 8 

Tim Disher 16 

Waller Howard 24 

District 26 Cruise In        

A Success 

This year Old Town Lodge hosted this annual 

event on May 18th.  Pictures on one of the 

following pages.  Pictures on Page 3 

Thanks to B. Shawn Summerfield and B. Andrew Leinbach for 

the pictures.  The food was prepared by Daniele Summerfield 

and many thanks go to her for doing this.   

During the stated it was mentioned that the District will no long-

er offer this activity.  Some Members of the lodge may continue 

this as an Old Town Lodge Event. 

The cruise-in is not intended to be a fundraiser, but a community 

event to raise awareness of Masonry among the general public  

If you wish to volunteer or have more questions, contact our WM Ken-

neth "Chad" Leinbach, (919) 260-7301, chad.leinbach@gmail.com. 

Masonic Education 

For our Masonic education, Bro James Dunn 

discussed Masonic Funerals and how it is per-

formed for Master Mason who has passed on to 

that house not made by hands, and how it is tied 

to the Master Mason Degree. 

If you have more questions, contact Bro James William Dunn at 

(919) 235-5565 or jwdunn13@protonmail.com . 

Newsletter Updated Logo 

Thanks to Bro. Paul Tutherow, Jr for his work 

on the updated Newsletter Heading and 

Graphic. 

Request goes to all Brothers to please take pic-

tures of Lodge events you attend and email 

them to WB Norman Noah ncnoah@gmail.com. 

The Lodge would remind Brothers that are responsible or 

chairing events to send pictures or perhaps assign someone to 

take pictures and them in for the newsletter. 

Parking Lot Sealing and Repairs 

WB Todd Leinbach has reported that work 

on the parking lot repairs will be scheduled 

soon.  Troubles with obtaining supplies 

has slowed down the progress, but he is 

locating other resources to get the work 

completed. 



Filter & Water Heater Troubles 

Brother Tom Hauser Jr found a dis-

turbing amount of water in the utility 

room from a failed water filter.  He 

discussed replacing  the filter with a 

plumbing vendor, they suggested 

with us being on city water we did 

not need a filter, he purchased the 

parts needed to remove the filters and completed the 

repairs needed to stop the leak.  

Discussion was then made on the Water Heater 

needing to be repaired.  It would seem one of the 

heater elements is not working.  It was noted that 

changing the element would be a fairly simple fix, 

but no plans were made during the meeting. 

Brother Jamie Minton will provide the Lodge a 40 

$1250.00 Reagan High 

School Scholarship 

WB Tyler Leinbach reported we had 
received three scholarship applications 
from students at Reagan High School, 
Charlotte Koch, Anna Seavey, and 
Makenna Gibson. The scholarship com-
mittee reviewed the applications and 
have recommended awarding them to 
Anna Seavey & Charlotte Koch. 

Old Town Masonic Lodge #751 An-
nual Reagan High School Scholar-
ship 

Senior Students pursuing a trade-skill 
certification, associate's degree, bache-
lor's degree, or professional designation 
or affiliation may apply. These may in-
clude, but are certainly not limited to, 
students pursuing an electrician's li-
cense, 2-year degree in computers, 
bachelors in business, or insurance li-
cense. 

 

If you wish to volunteer or have more 

questions, contact our WB Tyler Leinbach, (336) 402-3230 Or 

tjleinbach@gmail.com  
26th Masonic District Travelling 

Gavel 

Members visit Kernersville 
#699 Lodge 
Bro. Shawn Summerfield 

The Traveling Gavel was taken from Kernersville 

Lodge #699 on April 22nd for Old Town Lodge.   

Present 

were, WM 

Chad Lein-

back, Tom 

Hauser, Jr, 

PM, Glen 

Romsburg, 

PM, Shawn 

Summer-

field, JW, 

Brian Dirscherl, JD, James Dunn, SS.   

We will keep the Traveling Gavel for a minimum of 90 days, this 

is the 11th time we have had it, and that is the most times in our 

District!! 

Lion and Pillar Award 

SW Andrew Leinback reported we are work-

ing towards another year of the Platinum Lev-

el. 

JD Brian Dirscherl planned on visiting the VA 

Hospital in Salisbury.  We hope his visit went 

well and thank him for his efforts in helping 

the Lodge obtain this prestigious award. 



District 26 Cruise In        A Success 

Pictures provided by JW Shawn Summerfield and SW Andrew Leinbach 



May 21st Stated Dinner and Fellowship 

Pictures provided by Daniele Summerfield & Shawn Summerfield & Paul Tutherow 





PO Box 14, Bethania NC 27010 
 

oldtownlodge751@gmail.com  

Old Town Lodge 

We are on the Web! 

https://lodgelocator.com/old-town-751 T
o

 b
e

 o
n

e
…
.a

sk
 o

n
e
…
..
. 

Regular practice on Tuesdays 6:00, if no meet-

ing is scheduled; special practice on Sunday 

before degrees.  

Contact WM Kenneth "Chad" Leinbach 

chad.leinbach@gmail.com  (919) 260-7301 

• OTL Golf Tournament June 15th  @ Wilshire Golf Club JW Andrew Leinbach, is leading that charge. He will need volunteers 
for all phases,—playing through cleaning up.  

• OTL Stated Meeting  June 18 @ 7:00pm ;Coffee @ 5:00 PM Dinner @ 6:00 PM Pork Chops-Apples/Apple Sauce, Corn,  

                     Scalloped Potatoes S’mores Pudding Pie 

• OTL Stated Meeting  July 16 @ 7:00pm ;Coffee @ 5:00 PM Dinner @ 6:00 PM Hotdogs / Burgers-Sue's Cream Corn, Cole 

              Slaw, Potato Salad, Potato Chips Ambrosia, Ice Cream 

Who to Contact: 

Old Town Lodge Contact:  WM Kenneth "Chad" Leinbach chad.leinbach@gmail.com  (919) 260-7301   or   

Scott Horn  Secretary  @ 336-721-0414  

Old Town Lodge Brothers Membership Web Page:   https://lodgelocator.com/old-town-751 

mailto:oldtownlodge751@gmail.com

